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We have audited the financial statements of Surrey County Council (the "Authority") 
for the year ended 31 March 2016 under the Local Audit and Accountability Act 2014 
(the "Act"). The financial statements comprise the Group and Authority Movement in 
Reserves Statements, the Group and Authority Comprehensive Income and 
Expenditure Statements, the Group and Authority Balance Sheets, the Group and 
Authority Cash Flow Statements, and the related notes and include the firefighters' 
pension fund financial statements comprising the Fund Account, the Net Asset 
Statement and the related notes 1 to 4. The financial reporting framework that has 
been applied in their preparation is applicable law and the CIPFA/LASAAC Code of 
Practice on Local Authority Accounting in the United Kingdom 2015/16. 
 
This report is made solely to the members of the Authority, as a body, in accordance 
with Part 5 of the Act and as set out in paragraph 43 of the Statement of 
Responsibilities of Auditors and Audited Bodies published by Public Sector Audit 
Appointments Limited. Our audit work has been undertaken so that we might state to 



 



having regard to the guidance on the specified criteria issued by the Comptroller and 
Auditor General in November 2015, as to whether the Authority had proper 
arrangements to ensure it took properly informed decisions and deployed resources 
to achieve planned and sustainable outcomes for taxpayers and local people. The 
Comptroller and Auditor General determined these criteria as those necessary for us 
to consider under the Code in satisfying ourselves whether the Authority put in place 
proper arrangements to secure value for money through the economic, efficient and 
effective use of its resources for the year ended 31 March 2016. 
 
We planned our work in accordance with the Code. Based on our risk assessment, 
we undertook such work as we considered necessary to form a view on whether in all 



Pension Fund Annual Report by 1 December 2016.  As the Authority has not 
prepared the Pension Fund Annual Report at the time of this report we have yet to 
issue our report on the consistency of the pension fund financial statements. Until we 
have done so, we are unable to certify that we have completed the audit of the 
financial statements in accordance with the requirements of the Act and the Code.  
 
We cannot formally conclude the audit and issue an audit certificate in accordance 
with the requirements of the Act and the Code until we have completed the work 
necessary to issue our Whole of Government Accounts (WGA) Component 
Assurance statement for the Authority for the year ended 31 March 2016. We are 
satisfied that this work does not have a material effect on the financial statements or 
on our conclusion on the Authority's arrangements for securing value for money 
through economic, efficient and effective use of its resources. 
 
 
Andy Mack  

 
Andy Mack  
for and on behalf of Grant Thornton UK LLP, Appointed Auditor 
 
Grant Thornton House 
Melton Street 
Euston 


